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Presidential Pit Stop

Hello again.

Having just finished a pewuloof five away weeks in a row, | would like to personally thank the
other five members who attended all five meetings with me. Also the other eight who helped for
four out of the five weekends was very much appreciated. | think this effort needs special
appreciation for the time spent away from family and friends. | guess quite a few brownie points
were used up.

By the time this gets to your mailbox, the Training Expo will be done and dusted so | would like
to pay special appreciation to Mark for the lugmount of time and preparation haut in to
makingit happen.

| have had the chance lately to work with a great group of people and to see most of them step
up to the challenges of a new experience, and not only exceed expectations, but also enjoy the
experience. This is very encouraging for the future of the club.

While a lot of positives are there, we still need to move on from some of the negatives that are
FNBdzy R® { NI AIKEG dzLdXxX € SiQa 3ASH 20SNI teriny & & dzO
8€2dz Oy Llzi 2dzi GKSNBI odzi fSGQa Y2@S 2y (2 |

Having now done one major national meeting under the new television package, fair warning to
Fff y2g>s (KS 2fR aL RARYy QG aSS Al¢ disHow y2 f 2
gKe @2dz RARYQG a4SS Al YR Fye [ KAST gaff 3ISH
sitting down or any other reason we were seen on camera not detmg we should beSo
something to look forward to for upcoming events.

Catch youwall soon.

Cheers for now,

Kev Watson, President.



WI NTON V8d8S
Through the eyes of Rebecca Armstrong

Clash time? Noo000000000000000000000000000000000000000!

Once again we are faced with one of those nasty clashesthlies us weigh up what track and event is calling us the
most. The two in question is Victorian State Circuit Racing Championships at Sandown and the V8 Supercars Winton
Supersprint at Winton... in case the name didn't give it away. So just like everlameé was in a position where | had

to choose one or the other. Let me start off by saying that VSCRC Sandown round holds that special place in my heart
because it was my first ever event trackside (yay you all survived a year with me ) and becauséléilith a little
category called Improved Production, so this decision was not taken lightly. Over and over again | thought about it,

lots of umming and aaahing. Then like a call from the Gods, this little voice popped up in my head and it said "Bec,

are running out of dog food" and | was like "... Seriously mum?" and then it was like "Yes" so | was like "Okay, | will put
my name down for Winton V8s".

So this was my first event at Winton after many different occasions have forced me to cancerogvpnts

(assignments, exams, Katy Perry) so here | was popping my Winton virginity on a V8 Supercar event. After accidently
pulling into the wrong guy's driveway, we arrived at the bunkhouse, welcomed by an eerie fog train that made me
weep inside on he cold | was going to be on the weekend. One of the first things | was taught was the temperatures
of each track where Winton is one of the coldest so there | was, staring at that fog, throwing on as many thermal
layers that | could. Those thermal layersuhdn't really be an issue after expecting to getshtirt like every other

event and not getting one so there | was without gear to wear so | spent my entire time in a nieaaltraVVFT

jacket that | couldn't take off even when it got hotter. PS. Tae ©fficials V8 Supercar hats are awesome!

After joining the rush for the bathroom and the kettle to fill up thermoses, we were ready for a day of fun and
excitement! *start playing your favourite car chase, blood pumping music right now to get you lretmood. |
prefer something along the lines of Brian Tyl&om Vs. Brian*

Heard about it but didn't really get to see much of it whérgas at up at Flag Point 12. The most we had was contact,
contact, bump, bump. They all just want some car h@stact reports anyone? ANYONE!? By the time we finished

up our two days, we had used up the last of the reports on our point and it wasa'optwo particular categories

that wanted to get up close and personal, it was all of them. | mean it wasn't all day longweréimeswhere you

wanted to know if you could create a big enough breathe to blow one car into the other just so youeeknuprthe
monotony by holding out a Safety Car board... oh speaking of which for all of the people flying off the track, very
minimal use of the Safety Car. That was pretty awesome, however someone needs to talk to the Course Car because
it's sounding aittle grindy.

Throughout the weekend | made new friends, there was the Pit Lane guy who waved the green flag to the Starter guy
and the guys in the Medical car that followed the drivers around for the race start. | said hi to them and by the end of
the seond day, we were best buds, although they didn't really know | was talking to them or | wasn't cool enough to
talk to. Either way, we shared moments that they aren't aware we shared. Als®é&ilaigl ] sometimes because we

had to wave the Yellow for longeriods of time while the Course Car just sat there, | was waving to you in a form of
Morse code. | don't know what | said to you but | hope it wasn't offensive.

¢KS 0A33Salt ySe FNASYR L YIRS 20SN) §KS 4 SBvpsSoffBreed & Wk Y

and spraying me with so many rocks. Thank you, the pins and needles at the impact points after being pelted by rocks
felt awesome. Actually, | think | have all of the Dunlop Development Series and the V8 Supercars for helping me
swallow so mch dust and sand over the weekend that | have now become a human water filtration system.

All joking aside (except for Moffat because seriously, rocks in the face hurt) it was a fantastic weekend, no one was
hurt (except for my face with rocks, Moffatsthould get a drive of your car as r payment for pain and suffering),
everyone walked away without dog food (sorry mum but | got chocolates... which | ate) and it was a very welcoming
experience to Winton. The track is awesome, like there is two tracksvlikeuuuuuuuut!, we got a dinner put on for

us by the track guys which was super nice which had the surprise appearance by one giant sized ElImo and a penguin
that was somehow slumming it instead of wearing a tuxedo like it should, he was wearing shedsd .ifext time, |

want to sneak out to the track at night and go for a walk around, | bet that would be great.



“The Hat”

30 Years and Still Gag Strong

For the benefit of members who may not be aware, and indeed those who may be, our club will attain the ripe
old age of 30 next year.

After a short and not uneventful gestation period, the Victorian Flagmarshaling Team was born in or around
Felruary 1986. To mark this auspicious occasion it is proposed that a suitable function be held to celebrate the
birthday. A small sulsommittee is to be formed, to work with the main committee, to arrive at a time and

venue for this extravaganza.

In view d our ever crowded race calendar, and in order to get the ball rolling, firstly we need to enlist the aid of,
say, four people, who are willing to help (on the stdmmmittee) and offer constructive ideas etc. | will be
canvassing members who would likelte part of this organizing group, or, anyone interested can contact me.

There will be a considerable amount of planning to be done to ensure that the night is a success, enjoyable and
that we do our great club proud at this milestone in our history.

I look forward to working with all concerned.

Roger Chirnside
Vice President / GBounder VFT




Flag One Reporting

Completed meetings:

April 18/19¢ VSCRCL1 Phillip Island. Arthur Cooksley, Chief of Meeting. Kevin Watson, Assistant. Our firs
state race meeting for 2015 saw quality fields for this event which was promoted by PIARC. A number of
ySe6 +C¢ 2FFAOAIEAa GUGSYRSR GKA&a S@Syid FyR 6SNB LN
have received numerous phone calls from nestieanking a number of members of the VFT of their
professionalism in welcoming the newies to motorsport. Hopefully, we can retain them for the long term
benefit of the sport.

aleé Mpkmc® 2 Ay G2y +yQa { dzLJSNDI NE& den Gaydorf/Jen@iykObossy S G A y
Assistants. The VFT utilised flags only for this event. With new management in place at Winton, and in
consultation with senior VFT officials, the rationalisation of a number opfiags was implemented. As

usual, the VFT hatieir evening get together which was enjoyed by all.

May 15/16. Sandown VSCRC2. (Clash) Té€ball@ghan, Chief. Lloyd Owen, Assistant. We mus all
congratulated with our manning levels at both venues for this weekend. Some great racing at Sandown
and also a dry weekend! As usual, the state race series prddwree challenges for trackside officials as
well as race control, but happy to report that we all did well!

May 22/23/24¢ Phillip Island Shannons. Arthur Cooksley, Chief of MediegnWatson, Assistant Chief.

A number of drop outs occurred at this meeting leaving us with 9 marshals working one out on the Sunday.
VFT also covered a number of communication sxioie to the shortage of PIARC communicators. A great
effort by all who atended and a job well done!

May 30/31¢ Winton Historics. Kevin Watson, Chief of Meetiignny Cross, Assistant Chief. This annual
event is held on thel®rt circuit at Winton. This year the VFT was asked by the Austin 7 Club to also
provide communicates. Usially, the A7 Club supply thaiwn, but due to a shortage of their trackside
manpower, we assistedAs usugla great event!

June 7¢ Winton COW. Matt Cornford, Chief of Meetikgvin Watson, Assistant Chief. This was a one day
event. Our nmbers suffered due to the heavy schedule at this time of year. Great reports back from
various seniors on the performance of Mgttongratulationson a job well done!

June 13/14; Winton Shannons. Kevin Watson, Chief of MeetiRgul Kelly, Assistanti@f. Numbers were
good considering the heavy "workload" at this time of ye&r usual some great racing was wissed by
those whoattended this.

Upcoming Meetings:
July 4/5 Winton VMRC2. Warren Gordon, Chigheéting. Assistant, TBA. 1QIat ths stage. Would
SELISOG I F¥Ss Y2NBo ttSrasS O2yidl O WwWSyyeée [/ Nepaa 72

July 18/19 Sandown VSCRC3. Arthur Cooksley, Chief of Meeting. Kevin Watson, Assistint. 338 E
CAMS Young Officid@tso. This famous event, knovas the Hot Dog round, is normally ov@&rbscribed.
Please get in early with your names as numbers may be limited.



August 1/2 Phillip Island 6 hr. Chief TBA. Numbers currently stand at 26 for this popular event. Capacity
grid of over 50 cars has entered

September 11/12/13 Sandown 500. Terr@@llghan, Chief. Arth@ookslelKevin Watson Assistants. The
list for this event is now closed and Sandown has all contact details. Information regarding sigies
will be relayed to successful applicants.

One area of concern is that in the last few weeks we have had a numbersbiones at events without
being informed. Please let me know if you haverytame on the list and then find you cannot attend a
meeting. This information will then be passed ottte Chief of Meeting.

If and when you receive a communication from any event organiser in reference to your attendance, it
would be a great help to respond to both the event organiser and me.

If you need to register or withdraw from an event, please usaeof the following methods:
Ring the Club mobile on: 04@23657

OR

Leave a message on the VFT answering service: B3

OR

Emailchief@vicflag.org.au

OR

Add your name on the list at a prior event.

PLEASEh bhe¢ {9 C!'/9.hhYQ{ t! D9 ¢h w9ODL{¢9wk2LC¢CI 5w!
Cheers,

¢CSNNE hQ/FfflIAKIY

Your Chief, Your Club

0402 359 099

New Members

Welcome to our new membemBhillip Muracg Bertram Dana& Rebecca ThompsoWe hope
you are part of our club famany years.
Please make them all feel welconde



mailto:chief@vicflag.org.au

CAMS, Promotions and Social Media Update

CAMS

My First State Council meeting since taking on the CAMS Representative role was in MayheGiven t
broad range of disciplines and categories in attendaatdbese meetings, not everything discussed
Aa 2F AYyGSNBad (2 dza aFfl33IASEET o0dzi GKSNB 4SNB

Formula 4 At the time of the meeting, the 20 caridiwas 2/33/4 full. Although ideally CAMS
would like the grid to be full, the business model is not dependant on this.

Our first chance to see this new category here in Victoria will be at the Sandown 500 in
SeptemberAnd after that, they will alsoun at the Phillip Island V8 Supercar meeting in
November.

Camerason Helmetst KS { ONHzi Ay e NBLINBaSyidlFdAgdS NIrAaSR (KS
helmets. Without going into the detail of the rules around this, we shoubd be seeing any helmet

m2 dzy 4 SR O Y S NI So& yoR dizihapgeyl to Sebldn€) pledse ensure it is reported so that
appropriate action can be taken.

Additionally, here are some of the updates from CAMS that have come through their website.

Unmanned Aerial Vehicl€§lAV)/Drones UAVs/Drones are prohibited from all CAMS sanctioned
events, unless they have provided their specific permission to be uBedf you see one operating
within the area of the circuit, ensure you report it so action can be taken.

NewLicence CardsA new card style officials licence was introduced a couple of months

ago. Anyone who is joining CAMS for the first time, or renewing their licence in the future will be
issued with the new cardl recently had to renew my CAMS licence &nuhd the process smooth
and easy!

For those renewing your licence soon, please note that you should continue to use your existing
licence book to capture your activityOr if this is nearly full, request an activity book at the time of
renewing.

CAMS Annual ReporThe 2014 CAMS Annual report is now available for download on the CAMS
website. Even if you are not interested in the financials, there is a lot of other information to help
you see how CAMS performed over the last year.

JustentdNd & ! yydzl £ wSLI2NIé Ay GKS {SINOK aSoOldiazy 27F



Promotions:

We are currently discussing the possibilityaatorkshop tour of a prominent team active in a
number of race categoriesThis will be a great opportunity tget a behind the scenes look at how a
race team operates, and see some racing machinery up cldates etc. are still being worked on,
but keep an eye on your email account for details once they are confirmed.

The new initiative of promoting the diuthrough online volunteer sites continues to see a healthy
number of enquiries.Thanks again to Zoe and the Induction team for their efforts to get them
trackside.

Our next major recruitment push will be the Sandown 508is is the event that we ke

traditionally had the best response in attracting new members fronith the list closing so early

this year, if anyone has missed out and is interested in coming along to help with our promotional
activities please let me know.

Social Media:
OurydzYoSNJ 2F W[ A1S4aQ YR WwWCc2ftf26aQ Asawiayd ®Altf YSRA

anyone has any reports, news or photos to share, please send them through to
socialmedia@vicflag.org.ao wecan post them up.

David Thornbury
Cams, Promotions & Social Media


mailto:socialmedia@vicflag.org.au

